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EDWARDSVILLE - Two teams each comprising three Southern Illinois University 
Edwardsville computer science students, made the School of Engineering proud during 
the local Association for Computing Machinery (ACM) International Collegiate 
Programming Competition (ICPC) by earning first and third places out of 13 teams on 
Saturday, Nov. 3.



The championship team comprised seniors Zach Anderson, John Bentley and Dane 
Johnson. Coming in third place were juniors Chris Krozel, Dan Benke and Sean Pohl.

The students competed against teams from Webster University, Lindenwood, Missouri 
S&T and Mizzou. The local contest is part of the ICPC Mid-Central USA Regional 
covering Arkansas, Illinois, Kentucky, Missouri and Tennessee. It’s one of 11 regional 
contests that make up the North American super-region.

ICPC programming contests last five hours. Each team of three students must solve as 
many of the 11 programming problems as possible. Each team has a single computer, 
with no access to the internet and limited access to online reference materials.

“The team of SIUE seniors performed very well, solving a total of five problems and 
completing their first program in just seven minutes,” said the team’s coach Dennis 
Bouvier, PhD, associate professor in the SIUE School of Engineering’s Department of 
Computer Science. “The team of juniors was new to the ICPC competition. Given their 
experience level and background, finishing third in the local competition is equally 
impressive.”

According to Bouvier, to perform well on a contest, teams must have not only coding 
skills, but also a solid grasp of algorithms, data structures and other foundational 
computer science topics.

“The junior team is looking forward to returning next year,” Bouvier emphasized. “I am 
confident SIUE will field two, or more, strong teams next year. Our School’s growth in 
undergraduate enrollment gives us a large talent pool from which to draw.”

The ICPC is the oldest and largest programming contest in the world. Each year, it 
attracts more than 10,000 global teams that compete in various fall regional contests to 
earn one of the coveted 120 spots at World Finals.

The Association for Computing Machinery is the world’s largest educational and 
scientific computing society which delivers resources that advance computer as a 
science and profession.

The  offers one of the most comprehensive and affordable SIUE School of Engineering
engineering programs in the St. Louis region with eight undergraduate degrees, five 
master’s degrees and a cooperative doctoral program. Students learn from expert 
faculty, perform cutting-edge research, and participate in intercollegiate design 
competitions. Companies in the metropolitan St. Louis area provide students 
challenging internships and co-op opportunities, which often turn into permanent 
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employment. Students gain hands-on experience in the School’s state-of-the-art 
facilities, including the new Fowler Student Design Center.


